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paymentof certainsumsto their widows, which annuitiesthe
said EdmundMime allegeswere unknownto him at the time
of purchasingthe saidestate. Therefore:

[~SectionI.] (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
and Houseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania,in GeneralAssemblymet, andit is herebyenactedby
the authority of the same,That EdmundMilne be, andhe is
hereby,authorizedto commencean action on the caseagainst
this commonwealth,in the supreme court, for the moneys
claimedby him of this commonwealth,to which action the at~
torney-generalis herebyauthorizedand directedto appear,on
behalfof the saidcommonwealth,asdefendant,and pleadthe
generalissue.

[SectionIL] (SectionII, P.L.) And be it further enacted
by the authority aforesaid,That upon the trial aforesaidthe
jury shall inpuire, ascertainand determinewhether any and
what sumis due from the commonwealthto the said Edmund
Mime, upor~theclaim aforesaid;andif the said jury shall find
for theplaintiff, andjudgmentbegiven thereupon,thegover-
nor is herebyauthorizedand requiredto draw, in the usual
manner,a warranton thetreasurerof thestate,for thesumof
moneywhich shallbe foundto be duefrom the commonwealth
to the said EdmundMime; and the treasurershall pay the
sameout Jf themoneysappropriatedfor thesupportof govern~
ment.

Passed March 16, 1798. Recorded L. n. No. 6, p. 248.

CHAPTER MCMLXXXIV.

AN ACT TO GRANT A SUM OF MONEY TO THE TRTJSTEES OF THE

ACADEMY AND FREE SCHOOL OF BUCKS COUNTY

Whereasthetrusteesof theacademyandfreeschoolof Bucks
county,establishedatNewtown,in the saidcounty,haveprayed
that a sum of moneymay be grantedthem, to erecta suitable
building for the accommodationof thesaid institution.
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[SectionI.] (SectionI, P.L.) Beit thereforeenactedby the
SenateandHouseof Representativesof theCommonwealthof
Pennsylvania,in GeneralAssemblymet, andit is herebyenacted
by theauthorityof thesame,Thatthesumof fourthousanddol-
lars be,andthe sameis hereby,grantedto thetrusteesof the
academyand free schoolof Bucks county,establishedat New-
towii, for the purposeof erectinga suitablebuilding for the
accommodationof the saidinstitution,to bepaidout of theag-
gregatefundsof this commonwealth.

[SectionIL] (SectionII, P. L.) And be it further enacted
by the authority aforesaid,That the said trusteesshall teach,
orcauseto be taught,gratis,in thesaidacademy,asmanypoor
scholarsasmay be offered,providedthe numberdoesnot ex-
ceedtenat anyonetime.

Passed March 16, 1798. Recorded L. B. No. 6, p. 241, etc.

CHAPTER MCMLXXXV.

AN ACT TO AFFORD RELIEF TO PITTSBURG ACADEMY, IN THE

COUNTY OF ALLEGHENY.

Whereasit appearsthat the trusteesof the PittsburgAca-
demyhave erecteda building for the useof the institution,
the expenseof which hasin a degreebeendischargedby pri-
vate donations,but that thereis a considerablebalancestill
due,which theyareunableto discharge,or to extendthebuild-
ing asnecessary,not having fundsfor that purpose. There-
fore:

[SectionI.] (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
and Houseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania,in GeneralAssemblymet, andit is herebyenactedby
the authorityof the same,That the Governorbe, and he is
hereby, empoweredand requiredto draw his warrant on the
treasurerof this commonwealth,in favor of the trusteesof


